February 20, 2001

Amanda Brandes, Theatre~Intime
Ok, this is going to be painfully long, so I figured I might as well do it now and get it over with! If you weren't at the meeting, please take a minute to read all this over... we discussed a lot of important stuff tonight! 

Thanks to everyone who was at the meeting! Impressive turnout, good discussion, what more could we ask for? 

-------------------- 
Minutes - PAC Meeting - Tuesday, February 20th, 6:30 PM - Frist Campus Center 

NEXT MEETING -- THURSDAY MARCH 8 at 6 PM (probably in Frist) 

1. Frist Ticket Office: 
Pam Baker, who runs the office came to talk to us about ticketing for student groups at Frist. She also handed out a policy sheet outlining current procedures and policies. 
- Frist will sell tickets for any student group, at any venue but Richardson. Contact her for info (pbaker@). 
- There is hope that they may be able to sell Richardson and Taplin next year, as well, but this remains to be seen. 
- McCarter, Theatre and Dance, and Intime will all be added to the system in the near future. 
- The issue of unpaid reservations. After lots of heated discussion, we agreed that this is inevitable, and the problems with it are mainly a matter of retraining our audiences. 
- At the next meeting we will decide Cliff's proposal that all groups agree to do ticketing (and paid reservations) through Frist this spring. 
-If we do use the system and also sell tickets at the door, we have to have a single price for all tickets sold "live". It's a book keeping issue. Making the single price the (highest) general admission price was suggested as a way of giving incentive to book ahead of time. 
-Frist will look into getting U-Store cards accepted as a mode of payment. 

2. Kim Collins, Paul Breitman, and Frist stuff: 
-Paul will have a final draft of theater use policies for us to look over before the next meeting. 
-Kim pointed out that groups can't book space unless they are registered. If you aren't sure about your group contact her for more info and/or make sure your blue officer sheet gets turned in to the DOSL. 
-To reserve space in Frist: Go to the website under the Events page and there's a fun little, question-filled form for you to fill out, which takes them 48 hrs to process (Monday-Friday). If you need to cancel a reservation, ("For example", Kim says, hypothetically speaking, "if PUP has to cancel its April show"... she pauses as Cliff and I have simultaneous heart failure!) please let Kim know ASAP so she can dole your space out to the hungry masses all yearning to use Frist. 
-If you are performing in the theatre, arrange a little rendezvous with Jim Streeter 2 weeks before your show opens to go over technical issues. 
-In general, if there's an unreserved space in Frist (no sign thingy on the door), we are welcome to use it. 

3. Frist Reservations for next year 
IMPORTANT... READ THIS! 
March 26 - We have to tell Frist what weekends we want next year (Fall and Spring)... but we can reserve them generically as PAC space, at this time. 
June 4 - We have to give specifics... which shows in which time slots, etc... 

4. Other stuff we talked about: 
-Ben M. will talk to Dean Fred about getting more fun arts people on campus 
-April Hosting Show -- make it more like Tiger Night? Make sure all groups know about it! (It's probably the weekend of April 27, in Taplin) -- Bonnie is involved in this, will keep us informed 
-Next year's Tiger Night -- Is McCarter a possibility? On a Monday night or an afternoon? Let's make it mandatory for the frosh! --I think this was a Bonnie thing again. 
-We really and truly can't get any info out of Claudia until March 2... sad! 
-185 renovations-- I''ll talk to Darryl about this. 
-Tiger Tickets-- Chris is on this one. We'll find out more when he does. Maybe we can convince them to add a program/ticket type for student groups? 

That's it! Whew! See you all around campus, and please let me know if you have agenda stuff for the next meeting, or if you can't be there! We really need attendance at this next one, so that we can decide the ticketing issue! 

To all a good night, 
~Amanda 


